Windham Hose Company No. 1

PO Box 3

Windham, NY 12496

November 16, 2013

Dear Mrs. Parrish:

The members of Windham Hose Company No. 1 would like to thank you and the Foundation for your wonderful generosity and consideration for our Fire Department.

Your recent donations made possible the purchase of two very important pieces of equipment: a new hydraulic spreader tool for our "Jaws of Life" and a new Automatic Generator unit for our firehouse.

As you know, the "Jaws of Life" is a crucial, lifesaving tool. Our original spreader was close to 40 years old and outdated. It's great that we now have a new unit.

Additionally, the new Generator will keep us up and running in the event of a power outage, or worse yet, another disaster such as Hurricane Irene. It also makes possible the use of our firehouse as a shelter should the need arise in an emergency/disaster situation.

It is very satisfying to know that the local people and organizations such as yours recognize the importance of our volunteer fire department. We appreciate your kindness and generosity more than words can describe.

On behalf of all of our members I would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to you and all of your members.

Sincerely:

Greg D. Thorp, President, Windham Hose Company No.1